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December 20, 2021 
 
 
Mr. Rock I. Southway 
Southway Construction Co., Inc. 
117 White Pine Drive 
Alamosa, CO 81101 
 
 
RE: Notice of Complete Application; Succession of Operators (SO-1), 
 Williams Pit No. 1, Permit No. M-2010-054 
 
Dear Mr. Southway: 
 
On December 20, 2021, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) deemed the above 
referenced application complete for the purposes of filing. The decision date for the application is February 
18, 2022. The Division will schedule an inspection of the site, as required by the application, before the 
decision date. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567 x8114, 
or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
 
ec: Rock Southway, Southway Construction Co. Inc, rock@southwayco.com  
 Tim Williams, pamjones880@gmail.com 
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